
Mission: 

To protect, promote & improve the health 
of all people in Florida through integrated 
state, county & community efforts. 

Mr. Ardra Rigby 
8565 59th Ave. 
Vero Beach, FL 32967 

Re: Confirmation of Request 

Dear Mr. Rigby, 

Vision: To be the Healthiest State in the Nation 

March 7, 2022 

Ron Desantis 

Governor 

Joseph A. Ladapo, MD, PhD 

State Surgeon General 

DOH-Indian River anticipates having a satellite location at 8445 64th Ave. beginning in late May 2022. 
Our goal is to bring resources and services to benefit the community and county. 

It is our understanding that you have requested to continue to hold community meetings once a month 
at that location. Please contact myself, or Julianne Price at 772-794-7445, after May to arrange access 
to the building. A week's notice of your request would be appreciated so that we may be sure to 
arrange our schedule accordingly to fulfill your request. 

Thank you for your support as we move forward with this beneficial change in the community. 
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